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    Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School, Hopefield Road, Blackburn, EH47 7HZ

Email address: ourladyoflourdes.ps@wled.org.uk

Head Teacher (Acting): Mrs Eileen Brennan
Tel: 01506 653103

OCTOBER 2016
[image: image4.png]X


















       �EMBED Photoshop.Image.6���  


‘Striving for Excellence’














‘A Caring School’











�EMBED MSPhotoEd.3���





West Lothian Council


Education Services


























DATES FOR YOUR DIARY


OCTOBER


ACTIVE OCTOBER


5.10.16:  Flu vaccines


7.10.16:  First Friday mass and Parent Meetings


11.10.16: P3/4 Tesco Farm to Fork visit


13.10.16: P4/5 Tesco Farm to Fork visit


14.10.16: Last day of school – break for October holiday


24.10.16: In-service Day – staff only


25.10.16: Pupils return to school


26.10.16: P5/6 Handball festival – PE kit required


27.10.16:  P6/7 Tesco Farm to Fork visit


28.10.16:  Halloween celebration and Disco – pupils should come to school in fancy dress


31.10.16- 4.11.16:  HEALTH WEEK begins – pupils can wear gym kit- joggers etc and school jumper all this week.





NOVEMBER


SAFE & HEALTHY


1.11.16: Holyday of Obligation, mass in church


3.11.16: P7 Risk Factory visit and P5/6 Tesco Farm to Fork visit


30.11.16: St Andrew’s Day Assembly





DECEMBER


ADVENT


2.12.16: First Friday mass 


2.12.16:  Parent Council Christmas Fayre 12-2pm.


9.12.16:  Children’s Christmas Fair


12.12.16: Afternoon Nativity and upper school concert, 1.30pm


13.12.16 Night Nativity and upper school concert, 6pm


15.12.16:  P4-7 parties


16.12.16:  P1-3 parties


19.12.16:  Whole school pantomime 


21.12.16:  Service Around the Crib and last day of term.  School closes at 3.20pm.


4.1.17:  All return to school























        

















    





Dear Parents/Carers,





I can’t believe that our first term is almost over.


Everyone is settling in well to their new classes and we are really getting to know our new pupils quite well now. 





Next term we have our Health week (see Dates) and of course Christmas with all that it brings.  We are feeling excited already.





This month is Active October in Our Lady of Lourdes Primary – where we are thinking about “every child being active”; how active our pupils are and how we can support and promote our pupils to keep active.  Here are some prompts for consideration.


Can your child:


Explore his/her environment safely


Positively engage in play


Positively engage in recreation/sport/activities


Is your child:


Appropriately engaged in social activities


Actively and appropriately involved within the family/ social network


Actively and appropriately involved within the school/community


Physically fit and active


Interests and talents developed through opportunities and encouragement


Does your child have a:


Sense of achievement obtained from engagement in activities


Risk assess


As we are working in partnership to Get It Right For Every Child, if you have any concerns about your child’s well-being please let us know.





Best Wishes





Mrs Eileen Brennan


Head Teacher 











										





























		











ACCESS TO PUPILS THROUGH THE SCHOOL RAILINGS


Just to reinforce previous requests.  If you wish to speak to your child when they are in school – you must come to the main office and request permission from the Head Teacher.  Our duty of care gives us the authority to enforce this.


This is also the case when the pupils are out playing in the playground or waiting for school to begin.  


Can you please pass this information onto relatives and friends too.


Also can you phone the school directly with any changes in medication, treatment or in the needs for your children.  We want to help with these changes but notes etc don’t always get to us.


Many thanks.








Home/School communication


TWITTER


A wee reminder to ask you to check your child’s bag regularly as often notes can get forgotten about by the children.  





Also we now have a Twitter account which is being officially launched on Friday at Parents Afternoon. Please follow us @OLadyOLourdes.  We will strive to keep as much information on this as possible and hopefully it will be more readily accessible to you all through your phones and tablets.


We have 24 Followers already since setting it up a few days ago; let’s hope we can at least triple that.


We would love you to Like       and retweet 


our tweets, but A BIG plea is that you carefully consider any tweets you may make.  We ask that any concerns/complaints you may have are addressed directly to Mrs Brennan.  Thank you for co-operation in this.


If you would not like a photo of your child to appear on the blog and Twitter please let us know.





PARENTS MEETINGS


Everyone should have received their Parent appointment by now – if you have not, can you contact Mrs Lockerbie.


Pupils are warmly invited to join the parent/teacher meeting if this is your wish or if they are available.  It is great for the children to hear all the lovely things being said about them first hand and also gives them an opportunity to have a voice in how they are progressing and any concerns they may have.












































CREDIT UNION


A reminder that the Credit Union comes into the school every Monday morning and collects from the pupils.  This is a great way to get them into the habit of saving.












































WEATHER


Spare clothing


Please ensure that your child always has a coat and suitable footwear.   Wellies are a good idea with indoor shoes to change into especially as we move into winter. 


Pupils should also always have a jumper or cardigan to wear as there are areas of the school that can be chilly at times especially the hall for assembly.


We ask that the Primary 1 – 3 pupils carry spare pants, tights and socks in case of wet weather accidents.























SAFE ARRIVALS


Miss Sutherland is in the playground from 8.40 a.m. so unless you can stay with your child until this time they should not arrive earlier. If you want to drop your child off earlier please remember that our breakfast club opens at 8.15 a.m. and it is FREE to all pupils. 












































AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS


Current Clubs are as follows:


Tuesday: TOPS


Thursday: Drawing and Football


If your child is unable to attend please send a note in.























FLU VACCINES


These are taking place on Wednesday 5th October.  We were told our pupils were the best in the Council last year at receiving them.  I am sure this will be the case again last year.


If your wish your child to have the vaccine and have not yet returned the form, please do so first thing in the morning as they won’t receive it otherwise.





Macmillan Coffee Morning


 An absolutely fantastic total of £1056 was raised.  Thank you so much to everyone.  This is an amazing amount.
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